Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, May 4, 2017 -12:45 pm 

 Minutes:
     Stephanie Leitz called the meeting to order at 12:53 pm. Others present were trustees Mary Bush, Jean Beerbower, Rose Rendler, librarian Carol Blix, Town Council liaison Richard Swart, and Robin Westphall. Dianna Zimmerman was absent due to illness. Mary moved, and Jean seconded that the April 2017 meeting minutes would be approved. They were subsequently approved by unanimous vote. Jean moved and Mary seconded that the April vouchers would be approved. Motion passed.
     The librarian reported that circulation was 747 in April, down from 1005 in March. The annual state report was completed and sent in to the State library, the grant application for a new educational computer station and tablets is ready to send in, a new wireless keyboard will be ordered to replace the circulation computer keyboard that no longer works. Carol is trying to arrange dates and times for a CPR/AED class with Duncan for the staff, and a staff emergency preparedness class with Beau Renfro. Furniture and tech inventories, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on her to-do list.
Old Business:

      Of the $2,000 left from county: Carol is looking for other genealogy sites, and tech items (a printer for librarian’s office and wireless barcode scanner have been ordered).

     Carol has contacted Public Works to do something about the water runoff and the slippery front deck.
     The Volunteer Fair in the Community Center was successful with 35 people representing organizations and 40 prospective volunteers coming to check it out. Carol handed out about five volunteer applications and hopes to have one returned to have someone to work with Rose on a regular Wednesday 11 AM-2 PM library opening, and a volunteer or two to help with the summer reading program. 
     Author Lilly Brock will return Saturday, May 13th to present her newest book Ever a Soldier: Reflection of a Veteran – From Horse Cavalryman to WW II to Vietnam.
     The Library survey needs to be tweaked more to show other services that patrons might need or want. Carol has given a draft of the survey to PUD manager Dave Tramblie to see if it could be sent out with PUD bills at some future date. 
     It was suggested by town council liaison Dick Swart that the Adoption of the Policy on Animals be looked at by the town attorney, as the town hall office also needs to adopt a similar policy.

     Stephanie would like to see a draft of proposed consequences to add to the library’s computer use policy, along with the other library policies compiled into one notebook. Suggested punishments offered by the librarian at the May board meeting were a 6th month ban from the public computers on the first offense, a year’s ban on the second, and a permanent ban on the third offense.
     The future of the library’s Koha Circulation System being hosted by the state library has been placed in doubt as Federal funding used for that purpose will end. We will have to find (and pay for) another server to host Koha or switch to another ILS. 

New Business: 
     The board approved of using a new book vendor Thriftbooks.com.

It was suggested that the library board might consider adding a youth board member from the high school. Other new activities might include a Youtube channel, podcasts and a cool partnership.
The next meeting date is Thursday, June 1st, at the library, 12:45pm. Meeting adjourned at 1:53 pm.
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